Department of Computer Science and Engineering

Minutes of DCC Meeting held on 31-December-2013 in CSED Seminar Hall at 11.15 am

1. DCC discussed the query from the academic section regarding the registration of S5
students for MCA Seminar (CSM581) course. The DCC observed that according to the
MCA 2011 curriculum, ” In addition to the electives listed in the curriculum, a student
may be permitted to credit as an elective any other course offered in the institute,
subject to consent from the Faculty Advisor” ( Ref:
http://cse.nitc.ac.in/sites/default/files/programs/curriculum/mca_curriculum 2011.pdf)
The Faculty advisor for S5 MCA, Dr Sudeep, and several faculty opined that crediting
CS4098 Seminar contributed to the student’s communication skills and employability.
Hence The DCC recommended that the students may be permitted to credit this course
as an additional elective to their prescribed courses. However the DCC observed that in
the DSS entry the course is incorrectly marked as a core, and the entry needs to be
corrected as an elective course. The DCC entrusted Dr.Sudeep. K.S, Faculty Advisor to
take the necessary follow-up in this matter.

2. The DCC discussed the oral complaint received by the class committee chairperson for
the first class committee of eighth semester B. Tech, Mr Vinod Pathari, from students
regarding the conduct of First Mid Semester Test for the elective course- Advanced
Computer Networks. The students had reported that the questions given for the exam
were repeated from the previous semester’s exam questions. The DCC requested for a
clarification from the course faculty Mr. Sreenu Naik Bhukya, and he reported that the
questions were only partly repeated, not completely, and it happened because he was
not in station at the time of exams. The HOD requested all the faculty to strictly follow
the norms and standards traditionally followed in the institute regarding the conduct of
classes, examinations and recording attendance, in the interest of the department and

the institute.

3. The DCC approved the requests from 17, 6™ semester MCA students for doing their
final semester projects outside NITC .

4. Dr.S.D Madhu Kumar, HoD informed all the members that the CSEA is planning a batch
get together for the 2008 pass out batch of CSE grandaunts. The two day event
‘REVOIR’14 is scheduled for 21 and 22" of March 2014.

The meeting came to an end at 11.45 am.
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